
RCW 77.65.570  Suspension of charter boat, food fish guide, or 
game fish guide license—Appeal.  (1) In addition to other license 
suspension provisions provided in this title, the department may 
suspend a charter boat license, food fish guide license, or game fish 
guide license if, within a twelve-month period, a person is convicted 
of two or more violations of any rule of the commission or director 
regarding seasons, bag limits, species, size, sex, or other possession 
restrictions while engaged in charter boat, food fish guide, or game 
fish guide activities. The department may suspend only the specific 
type of license or licenses related to the activity or activities for 
which the person is convicted.

(2) A person who has a food fish guide or game fish guide license 
suspended under this section may file an appeal with the department 
pursuant to chapter 34.05 RCW. An appeal must be filed within twenty 
days of notice of license suspension. If a timely appeal is filed, the 
suspension issued by the department does not take effect until twenty-
one days after the department has delivered an opinion affirming the 
suspension. If no appeal is filed within twenty days of notice of 
license suspension, the right to an appeal is waived, and the 
suspension takes effect twenty-one days following the notice of 
suspension.

(3) License suspension under this section is in addition to any 
statutory penalties assigned to the underlying violation.  [2015 c 97 
§ 2.]
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